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From: Meyers, Robert COE
Sent: Monday, June 20, 2005 5:07 PM
To: Fuentes-Johns, Yolanda MDPR
Subject: RE: Opinion

Hi Yolanda,

There is no violation of the County’s Conflict of Interest and Code of Ethics Ordinance for you and your sister to report to
the same boss. Under the County’s Nepotism Policy, family members cannot directly supervise one another nor can they
be involved in the appointment or promotion of relatives. I don’t believe that completing requests that come from your
sister violate the rules against nepotism. -

If you wish to discuss in further detail, please contact me at your convenience.

Thanks,

Robert

From: Fuentes-Johns, Yolanda MDPR
Sent: Monday, June 20, 2005 4:24 PM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Subject: Opinion

Hi Robert:
Hypothetically if my sister were to also report to my boss, would this be a conflict of interest?
We could be together in staff meetings and she could request completed items from me for our boss.

This isn’t happening any time soon but I would appreciate your opinion.

Thanks, Yolanda

Yolanda Fuentes Johns, Chief
Human Resources Division
Park and Recreation Department

"Delivering Excellence Every Day,?’

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered tinder such laws and thus subject to disclosure. All E-mail sent and received is captured by our
servers and kept as a public record.
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